
 

 

 
 
 
 

REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 
 
To:  Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 
 
From:  Grant Yates, City Manager 
 
Prepared By: Farid Dost, Sr. Civil Engineer 

 
Date:  October 23, 2018 
 
Subject: Professional Services Agreement for LSA Associates, Inc. for the Camino 

Del Norte Improvement Project CIP No. Z10030 
 
Recommendation  

Approve and Authorize the City Manager to Execute a Professional Services Agreement to LSA 
Associates, Inc. for Environmental Consulting Services for the Camino Del Norte Improvement 
Project in the amount of $104,790 with a 10% contingency of $10,479 not to exceed $115,269, 
in final form as approved by the City Attorney.  

Background   

 
This project includes the realignment of Canyon Estates Drive and the extension of Camino Del 
Norte.  The limits of the realignment/extension are from 500 feet south of Franklin Street to 
1,200 feet south of Main Street.  The Camino Del Norte Improvement Project consists of 
constructing new roadway; drainage cross culverts and inlets; sidewalks, curb and gutter; and a 
traffic signal at the intersection of Canyon Estate Drive-Camino Del Norte at Franklin Street 
intersection. 
  
Discussion      
 
The Camino Del Norte Improvement Project is 5,000 linear feet of new roadway improvements 
on Camino Del Norte and extending into portions of Canyon Estates Drive, Franklin Street, 
Canyon View Drive and Sagecrest. LSA Associates, Inc., will provide environmental consulting 
services, permitting, mitigation compliance which include the cultural and tribal cultural resource 
monitoring, and prepare the Paleontological Resource Impact Mitigation Program (PRIMP).  
 
Fiscal Impact 
 
Funding for this project has been allocated under the City’s adopted CIP. 
 
Exhibits 
 
 A – Agreement 
 B – Map  


